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Ref: 2024-AKS-001

Date 1%January 2024

Dear Parents

As your Principal | am committed to supporting the work of
Abu Dhabi Public Health Center to provide the highest levels
of healthcare and to maintain the well-being of students
here at Al Karamah School.

| am writing to you to ask for your help in supporting their
launch of the “Eat Right & Get Active" program for this
academic year 2023-2024.

The World Health Organisation has recognised that many
diseases are associated with unhealthy eating habits and low
levels of physical activity. | am committed to ensuring that
we align with the vision to encourage and promote healthy
practices and build a healthy school environment. It has
been a consideration of mine that some of our students are
eating less healthy options and overlarge portions.

I would therefore like to advise that from January we are
asking for only healthy food items to be sent in to school for
lunch and snack.

Examples of healthy options which are good ideas:

Fruit, yoghurt, chopped vegetables, salad items, healthy
sandwich

Examples of unhealthy options which are bad ideas:

Cakes, crisps, high sugar drinks, overlarge portions of food,
cookies

There may be special occasions such as birthdays where
cake is acceptable — please discuss this with your child’s
teacher beforehand so that we can ensure that this is closely
supervised — it is nice to heave treats but nothing can be
more important than the health of our children.

We are working with our school lunch providers who are
aware of our commitment to this important work and they
too are collaborating with us to make this happen.
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I am really pleased that | am able to count on your support
to help ensure that we provide the healthiest of habits for
our wonderful students.

With my very best wishes for a healthy new year.

\l

Michelle Farr
Principal
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